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baptist consultations

The Director's report to the Joint 
Committee at its meeting March 28-29 
noted a rising trend among Baptists 
toward group thinking on problems In
volving their interpretations of 
church-state relations:

"During the past year I believe I 
have observed an Increasing tendency 
on the part of our Baptist agencies 
to request consultation on problems In 
matters of church-state relationships. 
In this spirit I was Invited to par
ticipate last summer in the program 
of the meeting of presidents of col
leges related to the American Baptist 
Convention. More recently I was in
vited to participate in the program 
of the hospital administrators of the 
Southern Baptist Convention in their 
meeting In Chicago. Similarly, I was 
Invited to have a part In the program 
of the editors of the Southern Bap
tist Convention In their meeting here 
In Washington. Also, a considerable 
number of inquiries and conferences 
have grown out of specific situations 
as confronted by Baptist leaders In 
different agencies.

"The more I participate in conver
sations regarding these problems, the 
more keenly I become aware of the wide 
variations of viewpoint and practice 
among us. Even with the most sympa
thetic consideration of the positions 
taken, I find It impossible to coor
dinate all of the positions on the 
basis of fundamental principles.

"In the various interpretations of 
the meaning of separation of church 

and state, there seem to be three foci 
of concern. Borne interpretations of 
the First Amendment have been concerned 
that there shall be no institutional 
involvements between “The church and 
the state. This concern has found ex
pression in the Supreme Court language 
referring to a 'wall of separation' 
and has produced what might be termed 
a 'purist' school of Interpretation. 
A second focus of concern has been 
that there should be no proferment of 
one religious group over another, In 
other words, that there should be no 
sectarianism in government policy, but 
that government Is not called upon to 
remain neutral In the struggle between 
'religion and Irrellglon.' This, of 
course, is the viewpoint of tne Roman 
Catholic Church and of some Protestant 
groups that are perpetuating more or 
less of their European background.
The third focus has been the concern 
that there should be no coercion in 
regard to religion. In other words, 
that the government must not compro
mise the religious freedom of the 
person by means of taxation, police 
power, or other kind of regulation. 
It will be noted that the first of 
these concerns Involves Itself prima
rily In the Institutional structure 
of our society. The second concern 
Involves Itself primarily In the eth
ics of the fairness of our govern
ment's relationships to different 
religious groups. On the other hand, 
the third has been concerned about 
freedom for the person.

"Normally we would expect to find 
Baptist concern centered on the third 
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of the above considerations. However, 
I do not find that we ‘are all there. 
Neither do I find that we are there 
on all issues. In fact, our particu
lar concern has some instability in a 
particular situation. We are not sure 
what we guard.

•Our Baptist organisation and our 
Baptist mentality do not lend them
selves to the settlement of these prob
lems by means of arbitrary or legal
istic rulings by a canonical court. 
Accordingly, there seems to be no 
source of consensus among us except 
by means of increased communications 
so as to build an adequate foundation 
of philosophic Insight which reflects 
the true Biblical discernments and a 
clear analysis of the social institu
tions involved. This is certainly a 
major public relations undertaking. 
Yet here again, mountains may be much 
less formidable in fact than they 
appear against the horizon.*

The Joint Committee laid plans for 
a larger consultation Including repre
sentatives from all Baptist state con
ventions and from all Baptist state 
committees on public affairs.

DOMESTIC LEGISLATION
Current legislative proposals were 

studied and discussed in the March 
meeting of the Joint Committee. Sev
eral points of infraction of our 
tradition were recorded.

The proposals to make a legal hol
iday of Good Friday were thoroughly 
discussed. The Committee concluded 
that to enact such legislation would 
not bring to pass any recognition on 
the part of people generally of the 
significance which Christians find in 
commemorating the Lord's death. Bath
er it would tend to become a "holiday 
season* given over to indulgence and 
escapism with the resulting desecra
tion.

The perennially offered *Christian 
Amendment* whioh proposes to say that 
this nation "recognizes the authority 
and law of Jesus Christ, Saviour and 
Ruler of nations, through whom are 
bestowed the blessings of Almighty
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God* was also considered to be out of 
line with our American tradition of 
religious liberty for all, including 
minority groups. Here again ths Cos- 
mitt ee held that spiritual experience 
does not come by legislative artact- 
ments.

The Immigration birfs^TS. 1006, 
H.R. U202, H.R. U2050 were opposed at 
the points where they include prefer
ential treatment for those aliens who 
are "authorized to'perform the minis
terial or priestly functions of a 
recognized religious denomination*, 
but who are ineligible for admission 
under other immigration laws. The 
proposal (Section 7) would also make 
exceptions for those engaged by a 
recognized religious denomination as 
■a missionary, brother, nun, or sis
ter. ■ The Committee favors equality 
under the law for all people, includ
ing the servants of the churches. The 
people in the church-related vocations 
should also be subject to deportation 
in the same way as other people, the 
Committee held.

H.R. 6U5 proposes to treat tuition 
payments to private or parochial 
schools as being deductible as chari
table contributions under the incose 
tax code. The Joint Committee viewed 
such expenditures as being payment! 
for services rendered and not in the 
nature of contributions. Such have 
been the rulings of the Internal Rev
enue Service in the past years.

THE HAITIAN TREATY
The treaty which our State Depart

ment drafted with representatives fros 
Haiti, omitting the clause on reli
gious liberty, continues to lie dor
mant in the files of the Senate 
Committee oh Foreign Relations.

>The significance of this draft al 
a pattern for the nations that have 
concordats with the Vatican become! 
increasingly clear with the passing 
of time. While State Department rep
resentatives have been inclined to 
hold that such a treaty with Haiti 
would not have significance in future 
negotiations with other countries, 
they have also recognized that the 
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failure of this draft will prevent the 
me of this fora with other countries.

Reports now current reflect a wil
lingness in the State Department to 
wait to see if a new government in 
Haiti, to be elected in May, may not 
be favorably disposed toward the in
clusion of the customary clause on 
religious liberty. Some reports from 
Haiti have expressed a desire for 
such guarantees. The Joint Commit
tee's interests continue unchanged.

appreciation to senator morse

The recent sessions of the Baptist 
Joint Committee expressed appreciation 
to Senator Wayne Morse for recording 
In the Congressional Record, March 1, 
1957, the content of certain letters 
between our Secretary of State and the 
Minister of Foreign Relations of Col
ombia. The Committee was also appre
ciative that the State Department saw 
fit to share these materials through 
the Senator, a member of the Senate 
Committee on Foreign Relations and 
chairman of the Subcommittee on 
American Republics Affairs.

Senator Morse addressed himself to 
the problems of the Protestant mis
sionaries in Colombia because he fears 
that the hopes and promises of 1956 
nay not be fully realised. The Sena
tor summarized the long troubled story 
in these words:

"The basic difficulty stems from 
the Colombian Government's interpre
tation of an agreement which it made 
with the Vatican in 1953, and which 
gives the Roman Catholic Church spec
ial privileges and support In areas 
designated as 'mission territories.’ 
These territories now cover between 
two-thirds and three-fourths of the 
entire country. In 1955, the Colom
bian Government issued regulations 
interpreting this agreement as pro
hibiting Protestant missions from act
ing on behalf of Colombians in the 
mission territories and as limiting 
Protestant pastors to services for 
Protestant foreigners. Protestant 
schools In mission territories had 
been closed earlier, and now Protes
tant churches were either closed or 

prohibited from receiving Colombian 
congregations.

"Among the Protestant pastors and 
Protestant establishments affected by 
this order were American missionaries 
and American property. Some of these 
missionaries and pastors are from my 
own state, and they have brought this 
matter to my attention.

■In April 1956 the Foreign Minister 
of Colombia sent a note to Secretary 
Dulles setting forth the rights of 
Protestants In Colombia. Thio note 
offered a very hopeful basis for a 
solution to the difficulties of Ameri
can Protestant missionaries in Colom
bia. Unfortunately, this solution has 
not been achieved. On the contrary, 
isolated further acts of violence 
against American lives and property 
have occurred.

■In December 1956 the Colombian 
Foreign Minister again stated to the 
American Ambassador that he hoped a 
method could shortly be found to per
mit the closed churches to reopen.

■As the chairman of the Subcommittee 
on American Republics Affairs of the 
Foreign Relations Committee, Mr. Pres
ident, I rise today to underline that 
hope.•

Senator Morse was keenly apprecia
tive of Colombia's participation in 
the United Nations toward "Just and 
peaceful solutions to world problems", 
and took favorable note of Colombia 
as an •increasingly attractive* field 
for American private investments. 
However, he felt that the situation 
has grown worse rather than better in 
recent months, and said he would keep 
a close watch on the developments.

The Joint Committee, speaking for 
Baptists generally, was glad to see 
freedom deemed more important than 
business.

AN IMPORTANT LETTER
In the above statement a signifi

cant letter was made public from Dr. 
Evaristo Sourdis, the Minister of 
Foreign Relations of Colombia, dated
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April 13, 1956. In this letter the 
Minister spells out, under eight head
ings, the meaning and application of 
the religious liberty provisions of 
our treaty of 18^6. That treaty says 
that:

■........ the citizens of the United
States in Colombia may exercise their 
religion, publicly or privately, with
in their own dwelling houses, or In 
the chapels and places of worship ap
pointed for that purpose, agreeably 
to the laws, usages, and customs of 
New Granada.*

The letter assures the Protestants 
In their right of due process of law 
with respect to any complaints arising 
under the Treaty, and promises that 
the Ministry of Justice will “continue 
to study with all due care* any re
ports on the subject Including spec
ial reports submitted by representa
tives officially appointed by 
Protestants.

Other rights which are enumerated 
include:

The right to Instruct their own 
(Protestant) children In schools.

I The right to be admitted to offi
cial schools without discrimination.

The right to "present and explain 
their doctrine, under the constitution 
and pursuant to treaties and legisla
tion now In force.*

Colombian Protestants are declared 
tp have the same rights as foreign 
Protestants.

In spite of the deplorable condi
tions that Protestants In Colombia 
have faced now for a number of years, 
It Is clear that the religious liber
ty clauses of this century-old treaty 
still hold significant values as an 
instrument of freedom.

CARDINAL SEGURA IS DEAD
News dispatches from Madrid report 

the death of Pedro Cardinal Segura 
y Saenz. The Cardinal has been a 

power in the Roman church ever since 
he became a member of the College of 
Cardinals in 1926.

Although in recent years thia 
Prince of the church has greatly em
barrassed his colleague^—ljUfcne Ronan 
faith, he apparently has held a power
ful Influence over /affairs in Spain. 
In reporting his dekth, the Rellgloui 
News Service recalled his statement 
from 1952 when he' said: "It causes 
one real pain to see the tolerance 
shown towards non-Catholic sects among 
us and the Indifference of the Catho
lics towards this question and even 
the sympathy they are displaying for 
It. •

In this spirit Segura was known at 
the most intransigent voice of opposi
tion to freedom of religion. The Car
dinal's extremism obviously played a 
role in the arrangement of the Concor
dat of 1953 with Franco's government 
which guaranteed the church's position 
In control of education. Neverthe
less, he has repeatedly criticized the 
government for "tolerance* to Protes
tants, advocating even the withdrawal 
of the right of private worship.

The death of Cardinal Segura silen
ces one voice of Intolerance speaking, 
as it were, out of the past. In re
porting his death, the New York Timee 
referred to him as "the Catholic prel- 
ate who looked back nostalgically to 
the days of Spain's 'meritorious 
Inquisition.'*

The Times said he was "proudly In
tolerant of" tolerance. He denounced 
the freedoms of thought, religion, and 
the press as 'liberties of perdition' 
and blamed them for the 'great evils 
of the world.'*

'Will the death of a Cardinal make a 
difference In the policies of Spain? 
Was the Cardinal really out of line 
with the basic policies of the Roman 
Catholic Church In Spain? Only the 
future will answer these questloni. 
At present our best guess is that the 
Cardinal was only the most tactlessly 
outspoken advocate of a philosophy 
that is not yet dead.


